
Parkway Little League
P.O. Box 320152

West Roxbury, MA 02132

PLL Meeting Minutes for 11/8/21, 7:30 p.m. at Elks club

Attendance:
Kevin Boczkowski
Ian Browne 
John Burns 
Kevin Cloutier
Rich Curran 
Keith Gagnon
Dave Greenwood
Masai King
Mike Liendo
Mark Loewen 
Tim Mills
Matt Pieroway
Dennis Roache 
Michael Seaton
Bill Sittig
Brian Taggart

Absent: 
Pat Goonan

11:8:1
Extending term for ninth board member
In the recent election, eight of the elected board spots were for the 
standard two-year term and the final spot was for one year because Pat 
Murphy vacated the final year of his term. Matt Pieroway got that final 
spot vacated by Pat and Dennis Roache proposes a motion for Pierwoway’s 
term to be for two years, and the board will elect only eight members next
year instead of nine. The motion is seconded, and approved by the board.

11:8:2
Electing officers, forming committees

The board nominated/elected all officer positions, and also appointed 
coordinators, league GMS while forming committees. All of it can be found 
at this link.
https://www.parkwaylittleleague.org/Default.aspx?tabid=2043278
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11:8:3
Setting a date for Opening Day
After some deliberation, it was approved by majority for PLL Opening Day 
2022 to take place on Saturday, April 9. This will be the day of the 
parade and all eight Majors teams will play that day. Majors will play up 
until April vacation. The expectation is that the entire league will take 
April vacation off. All divisions will start play on April 23, the same 
day that the Majors resumes.

Action: Opening Day coordinator Masai King will start getting the ball 
rolling on planning Opening Day; Commissioner Bill Sittig will put 
together Majors schedule proposals. 

11:8:4
Setting a budget for 2022
President Dennis Roache explains that the way the process works is that he
will work with treasurer Brian Taggart on coming up with a budget for next
season. They will budget for uniforms, baseballs, etc., and other things 
that are budgeted every year. They also budget for small projects at 
times. Between now and the next budget meeting, board members should reach
out to Dennis and Brian if there is anything you see we should consider 
for improvements. 

Action: Dennis and Brian will start setting up the budget to be announced 
at the December board meeting. Board members should be in contact with 
them between now and then if they have any proposed budget items.

11:8:5
Upcoming projects
John Burns got a security guy down at the complex to get a sense of what 
it would cost for us to get some video security at the complex. They are 
looking at locks, lighting, cameras. We have a proposal in hand. Rich 
Curran is also working on some internal type of solutions, less expensive 
types of locks, security lighting options after the vandalism we had in 
the winter. Ideally, what our goal would be to get WIFI down there which 
would allow us to get our lock system and lighting system on an app that 
we can control and manage. 

Action: There should be presentations by next board meeting for improved 
security options.

11:8:6
Setting up better protocol for closing up the complex during game nights
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Rich Curran says the league will set up a better protocol for next season 
on the daily opening and closing of the complex, which will include 
coaches being responsible for making sure these things get done right. We 
just need a better all-around team effort making sure things are locked up
and doors are locked, etc. 

11:8:7
Closing up complex for winter
Rich Curran, Tim Mills, Dave Greenwood and Dennis Roache were at the 
complex last weekend to start closing the complex. They are in good shape.
Richie is working on some locks. Fields were tarped. Took down the flag, 
emptied the barrels and stored them in dugouts for the winter. We have 
some fall cleanings set up with a local landscaper. In the next couple of 
weeks, we will lock the field gates. Once the landscaper is done, they’ll 
lock everything up.

11:9:7 
Concession renewal
Dennis proposes motion to renew current contract with the Kehayias family 
to continue running the concession stand. Motion is seconded and approved.
Dennis and some other board members recently met with the family to 
discuss some ways to better the arrangement as far as keeping the complex 
clean, etc. 

11:9:8
Bunker Field update
At the last meeting, it was mentioned we were having a tough time getting 
the final drawings to design because we had a designer that was doing a 
lot of volunteer work. Former PLL president Keith Barry has helped Dennis 
out on this and they are incentivizing designers by saying we need these 
plans and agreed to give them $5,000. The final proposal should be ready 
in three weeks. Since that happened, the contractor decided to make a 
donation to the league to cover the cost of the design. So we will be able
to put designs in front of everybody by the next board meeting.

11:9:9
Adjustment on CORI process going forward
Safety officer John Burns wants to make the CORI process better going 
forward. Last year, we CORI’d 156 volunteers. John says that’s not good 
enough. The process is going to be changed. We’re going to schedule a time
for each division to come in and get their volunteers CORI’d. Division GMs
will be responsible for making sure that four volunteers per every team 
are CORI’d. If you want to add extras, that’s fine, provided they are 
CORI’d. Only four volunteers can be on the field for a team at once. The 
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National form will be filled out on-line. The Massachusetts form will have
to be handed to John, and the concussion training. If you’re not CORI’d, 
you won’t be on the field for any practice or game. If you are caught not 
complying with this, your team manager will be suspended for one game. If 
caught a second time, it’s three games. If he’s caught a third time, he’s 
gone. That’s how serious we have to take this. Everyone on the board 
agrees with John’s proposal.

Action: John will put new CORI policy in writing, all managers will have 
to sign it acknowledging what the rules are

Meeting adjourned. Secretary Ian Browne informs board that the next 
meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 13, at 7:30 p.m., at the Elks 


